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USDA Rural Development Awards $219,675 Distance Learning Grant to Mid-State Education District
LITTLE FALLS, Minn., Dec. 18 – A $219,675 grant from the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s Rural Development program helped the Mid-State Education District in Little Falls continue its groundbreaking Interactive Television (ITV) program.  Steve Wenzel, State Director of USDA Rural Development, visited Little Falls today to officially recognize Mid-State’s grant award and learn more about how the grant is benefiting the organization and the communities it serves.
“There was a definite need here for updated equipment and thankfully we were able to step in and help,” Wenzel said. “Mid-State has been a pioneer in the distance learning field and I’m proud of the partnership USDA has with the organization.”

The grant comes from Rural Development’s Distance Learning and Telemedicine (DLT) grant program, which aims to improve access to education and medical services through the use of technology. Mid-State used the grant to update its ITV equipment, including delivering programs to desktop computers.

Mid-State was the first organization in the nation to deliver a multipoint ITV classroom network. Today it serves 10 school districts in Morrison, Mille Lacs, Todd and Stearns counties. Professors from Central Lakes College in Brainerd, St. Cloud State University and other Minnesota colleges and universities offer college courses to daytime students in high school and non-traditional adult evening courses.
“I think it’s awesome that USDA believes in this as much as we do,” said Charlie Diebel, Technology Coordinator for Mid-Sate. “There are people other than us that see the value in these programs and work to deliver them to rural areas in Minnesota.”
To learn more about the DLT program, visit http://www.usda.gov/rus/telecom/dlt/dlt.htm. Rural Development also offers programs to assist with homeownership, community facilities, renewable energy, job creation and other economic development ventures. To learn more, call the local office in Waite Park at (320) 255-9111.
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“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, Room 326-W, Whitten Building, 14th and 

Independence Avenue, SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (202) 720-5964 (voice or TDD).
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